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We are saddened to report one of our charter members, Leland Black W5MCN became a silent key last week. A number of club members were absent from the meeting in order to attend the services. Bill N5UMH and Dave N5KUJ, were pall bearers and all SCARS members were honorary pall bearers. Leland worked at Henry Radio as a young man and finished a distinguished career in electronics at the FAA. 

In addition we received word that Betty Neptune N5OQW, passed away at her home in Bartlesville. Betty was the YL of Ken Neptune KA5EFJ, who became a silent key in 1994. They were both very active in the club before retiring to Walker, MN.
When the meeting convened at 9:30 AM, 27 members and guests were present for the first monthly meeting at Norman Moose Lodge 1799. Our deepest thank you to all the members of the Lodge for allowing our club the privilege of utilizing the building. Specifically Louis Kennedy KC5ABI and Jim Webb KC5TMJ, for their roles in making this happen. The Moose Lodge is an excellent facility and I am certain every SCAR’s member will make the Moose Lodge proud of our affiliation.

Jeff KT5OK, our club treasurer reported we are still solvent. Even so, there are a number of members with dues outstanding. For those who have not yet paid their dues please remit to Jeff at the earliest convenience. Jeff also reported Skywarn Storm Spotting classes will begin March 2nd at the Postal Training Center. Our friends at the NWS will conduct the presentations and training.

Ken KC5OU, related the UHF repeater is working fine. Those in attendance at last month’s meeting might remember Ken’s repair work to the repeater. Some corrosion was found to be causing a problem. A careful cleaning following a ride to Ken’s shack fixed the problem. As usual, well done Ken.

Lyeal, W5SJC, reported the CORA meeting was to be held at eht Skyline Restaurant later in the day. We thank Lyeal for his attendance and representing our group in such a professional manner.

C&E may need to raise rates to make ends meet. Since that day’s CORA meeting was to discuss this topic, I leave it to the reader to find that information in this issue of the C&E.  Any SCARS member is allowed to attend the CORA meeting and is certainly encouraged to do so.

David, N5LCL, will be teaching the Amateur Radio Class this year, beginning in February. The Norman Moose Lodge graciously extended permission to use their facility for this class. The starting date is open at this time, but it will be on Monday evenings from 7 to 9 PM. David has the latest ARRL videos and is a knowledgeable and excellent instructor. If you have friends interested in getting their ticket, then this class will be a prime opportunity for them. David plans to have presentations in addition to the seminars and video.

Ed N3US, floored the motion that we consider the Moose Lodge pavilion as a site for our Field Day. He reminded the club that Field Day was not that far off and that it is time to begin planning.  A motion to consider the Moose Lodge Pavilion passed. The club has ample equipment stored at the club shack and in various members shacks. Although we have a fine generator that works great thanks to the skillful hands of Ralph KA5RUZ, it was suggested that we again ask to borrow the Moore Emergency vehicle. This vehicle has a generator mounted on the front with enough oomph to full all our power needs.
We didn’t get the 2001 Field Day results in time to include in last minutes so a big thank you to all who were a part of our best one ever. In Class 3A we ended up #80 out of 350 and the highest finishing Oklahoma club with 3634 points. I am convinced that the Hamburgers, Hot Dogs and Salmon had something to do with it not to mention Bert K2BA and Carmen K5ADI and their CW work.
Leroy KF5KJ, a friend of the club, has announced he would like to sell his HF equipment. Anyone interested should contact him via David N5LCL.

The meeting adjourned and President Tom KD5ENL furnished these minutes to;

Bill  N5UMH   73

